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Again, this Sunday, everyone is invited to a virtual Fellowship Hour at 11:30am using either 

your telephone, your computer, or smartphone. Instructions to join in the conversation by 

telephone, or from a computer or smartphone, were emailed by Rev. Fred on Saturday, April 18. 

 

From Christian Education: 

Sunday afternoon church school is extremely popular! Ten kids participated in the “Minecraft” 

Easter Egg hunt last week and word is that they had lots of fun!! If your kid hasn’t yet 

participated in church school, email Allison Kuechle for further information. “Zoom” links are 

emailed weekly to the families.  

 

IMPORTANT: If you are wanting to join our live Fellowship time or Sunday School and 

youth activities, and either aren't getting the information or haven't been able to link into 

the meetings, please let us know! Call or email the church office or Rev. Fred (see below 

for contact information).  

 

From our Care Committee: 

If you are able to join our growing Care Team to help with phone calling, card writing, or to be 

available for food or medicine pick-up for those needing such service, also please email Care 

Ministry Chair Kathy Flagstead. If you prefer to telephone Kathy, her phone number can be 

found in the Hillcrest Directory. 

 

Church Office Remains Closed 

In keeping with the California Shelter Order extending shelter-in-place to May 3, the Church 

office remains closed. Call 925-689-8260 extension 1003 to leave a message. Our Senior 

Minister, Rev. Fred, will respond or see that someone better able to handle the matter does. You 

may also email Office Manager Carolyn Mueller-Ries or Rev. Fred. 
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